Inquiry into the needs of urban dwelling Aboriginal and
Torres Strait Islander peoples

Terms of Reference

The Committee will inquire into and report on the present and ongoing needs of country and metropolitan
urban dwelling Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. Among other matters, the Committee will
consider:

1. the nature of existing programs and services available to urban dwelling indigenous Australians,
including ways to more effectively deliver services considering the special needs of these people;

2. ways to extend the involvement of urban indigenous people in decision making affecting their local
communities, including partnership governance arrangements;

3. the situation and needs of indigenous young people in urban areas, especially relating to health,
education, employment, and homelessness (including access to services funded from the Supported
Accommodation Assistance Program);

4. the maintenance of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander culture in urban areas, including, where
appropriate, ways in which such maintenance can be encouraged;

5. opportunities for economic independence in urban areas; and

6. urban housing needs and the particular problems and difficulties associated with urban areas.



